

SAMANTHA K. SMITH sksmith@bishopcolvin.com

March 14, 2022

MAR 2 1 2022

Mr. Christopher Line Freedom From Religion Foundation P.O. Box 750 Madison, WI 53701

RE: Gardendale High School and Pinson Valley High School complaints

Dear Mr. Line:

This letter is in response to your correspondence dated September 19, 2021, in which you report that parents complained that Gardendale High School and Pinson Valley High School opened their football games with a scheduled prayer. You requested the school district ensure that no scheduled prayer occur at football games or other school-sponsored events.

The Superintendent met with school principals and the administration will not allow prayer at school-sponsored events, including football games.

Sincerely,

Samantha K. Smith

Samuel 25